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MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:  Chairman Burdette and Planning and Zoning Commission 
FROM:  Aaron Paque, Planner 
SUBJECT: Public Hearing – Request by Julie and Michael Tam of 600 Ridge St, request a variance for a 

reduction of the front yard setback and minimum distance between structures. 
DATE:  July 29, 2021 

 
 
Zoning: R-1 (Single- and Two-Family Residential) 
Comprehensive Plan: Single- and Two-Family Residential 

 
Summary: The Tam’s are requesting a reduction of the front yard setback and minimum distance between structures. 
The property is zoned R-1 (Single- and Two-Family Residential).  The purpose of the variance is to allow for a pool to 
be placed in the front yard. 
 
Background: Chapter 154 of the City Code states:  
 

“Minimum distance between structures: An accessory structure shall not be constructed before the 
principal building. The accessory structure shall not be located any closer than ten (10) feet from any 
other structure or building (whether an accessory structure or the main or principal structure or 
building) on the property or on immediately adjacent and adjoining property.” 

 
Based on the submitted drawing, the minimum distance between structures would be reduced to seven (7) feet. 

 
“Front yard setback: Front yard: not less than twenty-five (25) feet unless the dwelling unit is 
constructed in an established area on one side of the street between two (2) intersecting streets 
which is improved with buildings that have observed a front yard depth of less than twenty-five (25) 
feet.” 

 
Based on the submitted drawing, the front yard setback would be reduced to five (5) feet. 
 
600 Ridge St. is part of the Brookhill Addition in the eastern portion of Washington.  The home was built in 1938. Like 
many other homes in that neighborhood, it was built prior to the development of building codes, making many of the 
lots non-conforming.  An example of a similar nearby lot in the Brookhill subdivision is 601 Terrace Ct.  The approved 
pool’s distance between structure is roughly five (5) feet and the distance of the front yard property line to the structure 
is roughly four (4) feet.  Based on the approved example that mirrors this case and the added difficulty in building on a 
corner lot, staff recommends to approve the requested variance.  
 
A public hearing will be held by the Planning and Zoning Commission at their meeting on Wednesday, August 4th 
2021.   
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